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Town Council News 
Next meeting: Monday, June 10, 2024, 7:30 pm.  
Join Zoom meeting (or dial in to 301-715-8592 using meeting ID: 297 850 640 and password 
074385). 
 
Actions at the May 2024 Town Council Meeting 

• Election of Barbara Raimondo as Mayor pro tem 
• Approval of the minutes from the February 27th meeting of the Town Council. 
• Appointment of Councilor Peter Nagrod to the Planning Commission for the year June1, 

2024 – May 31, 2025. 
• Appointment of Sung Chang to the Planning Commission as a full member for the five-

year term June 1, 2024 – May 31, 2029. 
• Appointment of Jeff McCrehan to the Planning Commission as the alternate member for 

the remainder of the five-year term June 1, 2023 – May 31, 2028. 
• Approved the “Comprehensive Road Work 2024” RFP for distribution. 

 
 
 

http://www.washingtongrovemd.org/
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/297850640?pwd=czh3ODBEdEpTeXdkRTc5bDFmLzN2UT09
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Town Council Enacts Ordinance Adopting the Town Budget and Tax Rates for 
FY25 
Maryland law requires municipal tax rates and budgets to be adopted by ordinance.  On May 21st, 
the Town Council affirmed the action taken by the May 11th Town Meeting and enacted 
Ordinance 2024-01 adopting the budget and tax rates. 
 
Letters to the Mayor and Town Council 
A new email address – mayorandcouncil@washingtogrove.org – has been created to deliver 
your communications to the Mayor and Town Council. Your message will be redirected from that 
single email address to the addresses of the mayor, all councilors, the Town Clerk and the Town 
webmaster for posting on this page of the website. 
 
Town Meeting News 
Town Election Results 
Annual Town elections were held Saturday, May 12th, in advance of the Town Meeting.  John 
Compton was elected to a one-year term as Mayor.  Kriss Grisham and Barbara Raimondo were 
elected to Town Council for three-year terms.  As always, deep gratitude to those willing to give 
of their time, energy, and talents in serving the Town in these capacities.  Thanks as well to all 
who participated in the voting. 
 
Annual Town Meeting 
The 88th Annual Town Meeting was held virtually by Zoom Saturday, May 11, 2024 and was 
attended by approximately 85 resident voters. Mayor Compton delivered his “State of the Town” 
report, Chair Georgette Cole presented a report from the Planning Commission, and Chair Bob 
Booher gave the Historic Preservation Commission report and “2024 Preservation Award” to 
Phil and Lynn Mento at 102 Center Street. 
 
The meeting also heard a presentation from Woods Committee Co-chair Patrice Klein on 
stormwater management issues in the West Woods and the current Stormwater Infrastructure 
Management RFP, a project to better control stormwater run-off in residential areas west of 
Grove Avenue and into the West Woods by renovating and upgrading culvert and floodwater 
infrastructure. 
 
A report on “Sustainability” from Paul Patrone reviewed efforts to reduce the Town’s carbon 
footprint, summarized the initial year of the Renewable Energy Conversion Incentive Pilot 
Program, and recommending renewal of the program for FY25. 
 
The “Future of the Commercial Corner” was addressed by Town Councilor and Planning 
Commissioner Peter Nagrod, in which he reviewed the vision for the property in the Town’s 
2022 Comprehensive Plan and recent cooperative efforts with the property owner, including 
removal of the dumpster, concept drawings for renovation of the buildings, and a proposal from 
Gaithersburg to construct a bikeway from Old Town and along the property to Brown Street. 
 
 

mailto:mayorandcouncil@washingtogrove.org
https://washingtongrovemd.org/government/government-overview/internal-correspondence-table/
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FY25 Budget and Tax Rates Approved 
The Budget and Tax Rates recommended by the Town Council were adopted by residents at the 
Town Meeting. The Real Property Tax rate for FY25 will be $0.2326/$100 assessed valuation, 
which is the constant-yield rate which is expected to generate the same amount of revenue as 
generated during FY24. The Dwelling Unit Tax to recover the cost of trash and recycling 
collection from property owners will be $173 per dwelling for FY25. This amount includes a 
credit of $39 because costs in FY24 were lower than anticipated. 
 
Town Election Results 
The year Mayor Compton presented “Volunteer of the Year” awards to three residents.  

 Christine Dibble for her time and fantastic work in improving the Town website and 
keeping it current and useful. 

 Meredith Horan for her tremendous work as the organizer, recruiter, motivator, and 
cheerleader for the 150th project. 

 Audrey Maskery for the hours of work she spends taking care of our big old trees that we 
love so much. 
 
Return to the top of the document 
 
 

News from Grove Boards and Commissions  
Historic Preservation Commission News 
Next meeting: Tuesday, June 18, 2024, 7:30 pm. The public is invited to attend this virtual 
meeting via ZOOM. For a copy of the agenda, email Chair Bob Booher at 
booherfamily@comcast.net. 
Join Zoom Meeting 
Meeting ID: 344 019 9688 
 
Have you seen the entry for your home under Washington Grove House 
Histories on the Town website? 
Here you will find information about each home in Town.  While some entries are sparse, 
others are more expansive and provide interesting information not only about the home itself, 
but also tidbits about the town’s history.  In cases where the builder was known, or if an owner 
had ascribed a name to the home, that information may be included as well.  
 
As an example – take a look at the entry for 122 Grove Avenue, where you may recognize the 
names of two Town parks reflected in the listing of early owners of the property.  
 
122 Grove Avenue 
Lot and Block » Lot 26 & pt 25, Block 4 Old Lots 28 & 29, Block A 
Name » 
Built » c. 1883-5 
 

mailto:booherfamily@comcast.net
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/3440199688
https://washingtongrovemd.org/about-wg/our-history/house-histories/
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Built by » 
Style » 
 
Owner(s) » J. W. Wade – original George Thomas Woodward, by 1886 (#19) Helen M. Wood, 9 
August 1889 (lot 25 #169); 5 July 1905 (lot p 25 #661) Alfred Wood, 1896 (JA 55: 169 & 171); 
20 August 1889 (#170) Herbert L. Davis, 15 June 1909 (lots 26, p25 #727) William E. & Jenny B. 
Wachter, by 1946 Florence B. Hall (liber 1844 folio 512) George C. & E. K. Frantz, 14 October 
1964 (liber 3280 folio 193) Nils E. & Margaret M. Erickson, 6 July 1971 (liber 4090 folio 383) 
 
Remarks » House appears on 1886 plat. The southern portion of lot 25 was used as a cross-
through from 1905 into the early 1960s. Herbert L. Davis was referee and Auditor-in-Charge of 
the old Supreme Court of the District of Columbia from 1915 to 1931. He was later an instructor 
at the National University Law School. Mrs. Alfred Wood protested use of adjacent lot (now 118 
Grove Avenue) as tennis court and baseball field (1896-1904). 
 
Sources » Edwards, p. 91, 207-208; 1886 plat of Grove Avenue; Record of Leases, 1883-1906; tax 
records; Assessment records; 1946 tax list; Register of Stock Certificates; Shantz p. 75; 
Association minutes 18 May 1896, 24 June 1896, 1 June 1897 and 12 March 1904.   
 
Note that in most cases, the listing of owners has not been updated since before the turn of the 
century. 

Return to the top of the document 
 
Planning Commission News 
Next meeting: Wednesday, June 5, 2024, 7:30 pm. The public is invited to attend this virtual 
meeting by Zoom videoconference. The agenda will be posted on the Town website one week 
prior to our meeting.  Residents and the public may access these meetings by Zoom 
videoconference, or dial in to 301-715-8592, meeting ID: 881 3713 5118 and following the 
audio instructions. 
 
Please make sure your name is associated with your Zoom device in order to be admitted from 
the Waiting Room. 
 
Building Permit Submission Deadline 
The deadline to submit a building permit application for approval by the Planning Commission 
and review by the Historic Preservation Commission is the 2nd Wednesday of the month prior 
to the PC meeting at which the permit will be reviewed (this will be in the following month). This 
timing ensures the HPC will be able to complete a formal review before the PC meeting as this 
review is required for the PC to approve the permit in a timely fashion. If you are considering any 
renovation or building project at your house, be sure to get a copy of the procedures to apply for 
a Town Building Permit which will help you through the Town’s process. 
 
 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/88137135118
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/88137135118
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Building Permits Approved in May 2024 
• 301 Maple Avenue - Accessory Dwelling Unit (ADU) 
 

Public Ways & Property Permits (PW&PP) Approved in May 2024 
• None 

  
Return to the top of the document 
 
News from Grove Committees 
Dog Park News 
Join us for Yappy Hour this summer, on the 4th Saturday of each month 
June-September (i.e., June 22, July 27, August 24 and Sept 28th) at 5pm.  
 
If you’re new to the Grove, the Dog Spot is a shady, fenced play area for the 
pups.  It is located in the West Woods Forest Reserve, just off the parking 
area for Maple Lake.  Dogs must be registered (and vaccinated for rabies). 
 
Return to the top of the document 
 
 
Forestry & Beautification News 
Next Meeting: August 2024, 7:30 p.m.  
Join ZOOM Meeting 
The Forestry and Beautification Committee has completed the spring tree planting and will now 
be on hiatus until August when we start planning for Fall planting. Our next meeting will be on 
Wednesday August 14 at 7:30 pm.  Please remember that the F&B Committee keeps a list of 
resident requests for town trees. If you have a suggestion for where a new decorative tree/s, or 
any tree at all, are needed, please contact one of the F&B Co-Chairs: Georgette Cole 
(georgettewg@gmail.com ) or Audrey Maskery (trees.beautification@gmail.com ) or our 
Council Liaison Barbara Raimondo (councilorbarb@gmail.com ). 
 
Return to the top of the document 
 
 
Lake Committee News 
Next Meeting: Tuesday, June 11, 2024, 7:30 pm – ZOOM ONLY 
Join Zoom Meeting 
Please join us.  New members are welcome and encouraged!  Call Tom Land if you have any 
questions or suggestions. 
 
 
 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/2289422486
mailto:georgettewg@gmail.com
mailto:trees.beautification@gmail.com
mailto:councilorbarb@gmail.com
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/86259298334?pwd=S01YS0ppUnRpbW9LL3VmTHkxZjlydz09
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Swim Lessons 
If we find a swim instructor we will announce lessons for children ages 18 months - 13 years in 
the afternoon, following Summer in the Parks (SITP), from July 8 to August 1.  If you would like 
to indicate your interest in free swim lessons for your kid(s), you may sign up here.  In the event 
that we cannot find a swim instructor, we are considering developing guidelines and offering 
workshop(s) for parents who want to help their kids ages 18 months – three years become 
comfortable in water. 
 
Lake Permits 
We are resuming the practice of issuing lake permits to help lifeguards and give them another 
way to interact politely when the season begins as they get to know people. We recommend 
taking a picture of your lake permit with your smartphone as one way to have it with you.  If you 
need a lake permit, please contact Tom Land. 
 
Swim at Your Own Risk 
We are fortunate to have lifeguards for most days.  When and if we are unable to staff 
sufficiently, the diving board will either be closed or will not be installed.  We ask that parents be 
responsible for their children and should always watch them when they are in the water. 
  
Return to the top of the document 
 
Lighting Committee News 
Next Meeting: Wednesday, June 19, 2024 at 7:30 pm 
Join Zoom Meeting 
Meeting ID: 961 798 0177 
Questions, ideas or concerns? Please contact Virginia Quesada at 301 706-7933 (cell) or    
vq@qmediainc.com, or Robert N. Johnson at rnj@elecdev.com.  
 
We meet the fourth Wednesday of every month. All are welcome to attend! 
 
The Lighting Committee is working with other Maryland municipalities to allow the option of 
municipal streetlight ownership. 
 
Return to the top of the document 
 
ad hoc Meadow Committee News 
Next Meeting: Wednesday, June 19, 2024 at 7:30 pm 
Join Zoom Meeting 
On May 24th 14 volunteers met in the Conservation Park for a work party supervised by Silvia 
Nuñez, a Natural Resources Specialist with the Montgomery Parks Weed Warrior program. We 
removed Canada thistle, mile-a-minute, and wineberry from an area of the meadow near the 
intersection of Ridge Road and Oak St. If you walk by this location, you may notice that we did 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSc-GA0U1BcB2_PmzBoSNtJbTcWAd9tm9tq4heZYoq-wQVTopw/viewform
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/9617980177
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/9617980177
mailto:vq@qmediainc.com
mailto:rnj@elecdev.com
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/81101414308
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/81101414308
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not need to bag and remove these non-native invasives. We uprooted the plants before they 
formed seeds, so it’s fine to let them decompose in place.  
 
Over time this approach will deplete the seed bank in the soil while giving native species more 
elbow room to grow. Thanks to residents Anne Spector, Anne Vincent, Audrey Maskery, Betsy 
Klinger, Ernie Kawasaki, Janet Lottero, Jay Everhart, Joan Mahaffey, Jolie McCathran, Kriss 
Grisham, Margo Cavenaugh, and Patty Klein, plus Rockville native Diana Gilpatrick, for making 
this event a success. 
 
We are coordinating with Parks to schedule the next event on a weekday in the late afternoon or 
on a Saturday so that students wanting SSL hours plus 9-to-5ers can join in. No experience 
necessary -- in a few minutes you can learn what to do. Parks also offers Weed Warrior training 
and certification so you could work independently on your own schedule. If you have questions, 
please contact Meadows Committee Chair Bruce Daggy. 
 
Return to the top of the document 
 
Racial and Social Equity Committee News 
Next meeting: Sunday, June 9, 2024, 2:00 pm. 
RASEC welcomes all to our meetings. We appreciate your voice. 
Join ZOOM Meeting 
Meeting ID: 874 1892 4038 
Passcode: 228324 
 
June 10 Town Council Meeting, 7:30 pm 
RASEC's final recommendations will probably be an agenda item. 
 
June 23 – Reckoning with Race Session 3 Out of 4 – 1:30 – 3:30 pm 
True stories involving race issues are told and the audience has an opportunity to comment. 
Emory Grove United Methodist Church, 8200 Emory Grove Road, Gaithersburg, MD 20877. For 
those with mobility issues, we invite you to attend via Zoom. Light refreshments will be served. 
Register here: https://bit.ly/3xEudhr  
 
Return to the top of the document 
 
Recreation Committee News 
Next meeting: Monday, June 3, 2024, 7:30 pm.  
Join Zoom Meeting 
Meeting ID: 841 8808 4053 
Passcode: 419003 
We will be planning events for 2024.  Please join us!  Please note this is not the normal day for 
Rec meetings, but we are meeting earlier in the month to finalize plans for Music Weekend. 
There may or may not be an additional Rec Meeting on our normal day of Wednesday, June 19. 

https://us06web.zoom.us/j/87418924038?pwd=MzE3UDJkNHkyOU9UUTU0WlE3TS9WUT09
https://bit.ly/3xEudhr
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/84188084053?pwd=Q2FQNlZSc1dTVnhuYmR2NUNYV1FZZz09
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/84188084053?pwd=Q2FQNlZSc1dTVnhuYmR2NUNYV1FZZz09
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Check the listserv or email the committee chairs for updates and to get information on how to 
join the meeting.  
 
The Rec Committee especially needs help planning Fourth of July, Labor Day, and other events! 
Interested but not sure you can attend the next meeting? That’s okay! Reach out to committee 
chairs Lisa Bielen (lvbielen@gmail.com ) or Kristina Kough (KKoughWG@gmail.com ). 
 
Art Night Summer Session Starts June 27! 
Bring your pencils, creativity, and love of fun to Art Night in Town Hall!  
  
We’ll meet weekly to experiment with unique activities like Drawing Night Fever (drawing to 
music), Plagiarism is Fun (finish your neighbor’s drawing), Drawing from the Wine Side of the 
Brain, and more.  
  
The 2024 Summer Session runs June 27 to July 25 (with the exception of July 4), on Thursday 
evenings from 7 to 9 pm. We’ll kick off in Town Hall and potentially find other venues depending 
on summer temps.  
 
Attendees provide their own art supplies (paper, charcoal and/or pencils, and a large drawing 
board). We will provide drawing easels and tables. 
  
Art Night is organized by Marida Hines and sponsored by the Recreation Committee. There is no 
fee, but advance registration is required so we know how many easels are needed.  RSVP to 
Marida Hines (maridahines@gmail.com ) by June 13, 2024. 
 
Summer in the Parks 
Washington Grove’s day camp, Summer in the Parks (SITP), will be held this year on weekdays, 
July 8, 2024 – August 1, 2024, from 9 am to 1:30 pm. The family camp-out will be held (weather 
and interest permitting) the evening of August 2 through the morning of August 3.  Though 
registration has officially closed, there MAY still be spots available. Reach out to Camp Moderator 
Eva Patrone with questions: counciloreva@gmail.com . 
 
Music Weekend 
Celebrate the start of summer with a full weekend of fun from the Recreation Committee! 
Friday, June 21  
TBD whether we will have a sing-along at Maple Lake this year. Watch the listserv for updates. 
 
Saturday, June 22, 2 pm - Children’s Recital in McCathran Hall 
This event is similar to a talent show and is a way for Grove youth and their friends to showcase 
their talents, musical or otherwise. If your child is interested in performing, please contact Renee 
Moloznik at 301-467-8680 or Rmoloz@hotmail.com  
 
 
 

mailto:lvbielen@gmail.com
mailto:KKoughWG@gmail.com
mailto:maridahines@gmail.com
mailto:counciloreva@gmail.com
mailto:Rmoloz@hotmail.com
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Saturday, June 22, 6 – 10 pm - Band Night at the Gazebo 
After some opening performances by Grove residents, the local band Late as Usual will perform 
from 7-10 pm. 
 
Sunday, June 23, 10:30 am – noon – Jazz Brunch at the Gazebo  
Join us for a potluck brunch and music from the jazz trio "JAntico III.” Bring a dish to share 
(drinks and mimosas will be provided). Children are welcome — we will have games and 
activities for them to enjoy. 
 
Woodward Park News 
Parking Lot 
The parking area of Woodward Park is closed to vehicles between sunset and sunrise. The gate is 
closed by volunteers, and we rely on early-morning walkers to open the gate at sunrise. If you 
happen to see the gate still closed during the day, please do us a favor and swing it open. (The 
gate is never locked.) And if you notice the gate still open after dark, feel free to close it. Although 
we rarely have trouble in the park, having the gate closed at night is a good deterrent. Thank you! 
 
Tennis Courts 
Reminder! The hard surface tennis court is for tennis and pickleball only. Please don’t use skates, 
skateboards, bicycles, or other wheeled items — they can damage the court. Please also don’t 
allow your dogs on either of the courts as they can cause damage as well. Thank you! 
 
Yoga in the Grove 
Certified yoga and fitness instructor Ingeborg McCright offers an all-levels yoga class on 
Tuesdays from 6 – 7 pm in McCathran Hall. Ingeborg has been teaching yoga and exercise 
classes for many years and is able to give modifications for those just starting out and those 
looking for extra challenge. 
 
Please bring your own mat and feel free to bring blocks if you use them. The class ends on our 
backs with a cooling relaxation, so consider dressing in layers. If this is your first Grove Yoga 
class, be sure to print out and complete this waiver form (PDF) and bring it to class. Yoga is free 
for Washington Grove residents with a suggested $5-10 donation. Non-residents may attend for 
$10 a class. Ingeborg accepts cash or check. 
 
Return to the top of the document 
 
Sustainability Committee News 
Next Meetings: Tuesday, June 4, 2024, 7:30 pm and Tuesday, July 2, 2024. 
Join Zoom Meeting  
Meeting ID: 344 019 9688 
 
 
 

https://washingtongrovemd.org/wp-content/uploads/2023/02/YOGA-CLASS-WAIVER-FORM.pdf
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/3440199688
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Town EV Charging Stations at One Year 
On June 10, 2023, four new electric vehicle (EV) charging stations opened for business at Center 
Street and Chestnut Road, directly across from McCathran Hall.  The stations were installed by 
Pepco at no cost to the town. 
 
In the first few weeks, it was rare to see a vehicle being charged, but usage picked up once 
drivers began to find them, and the stations appeared on EV station maps.  In the first six months 
of operation, the four stations recorded about 500 kWh of power sold; in the following six 
months, the usage rate picked up and more than five times as much power was sold. Now it’s 
common to see the chargers in use. We are looking forward to the first time we see all four 
stations busy at once! 
 
To use a charging station: 

• Download the free “Shell Recharge” app from the Apple store or the Google Play store 
and sign up for an account. 

• At the charging station, connect the cable to your EV and open the app. 
• Scan the QR code or enter the Station ID. 
• Select “Start Charging”. 

 
Town Municipal Account Now on Community Solar Electricity 
Washington Grove’s municipal electricity service, which powers McCathran Hall, the 
maintenance building, and Maple Lake, has been switched to a community solar provider.   

The Town has subscribed to acquire its electricity from the Central Baptist Church of Rockville, 
MD, which has installed a 148.42-kW solar roof system. Other subscribers to the church’s solar 
power include the Jewish Council for the Aging and Bradley Hills Presbyterian Church.  

A direct loan from Montgomery County’s Green Bank to Skyview Ventures Company and a 
community solar roof lease agreement with Central Baptist Church made this project possible 
without any upfront capital investment by the church.  

Our town’s electrical account is small, but this is a good step toward shifting Washington Grove 
away from the use of fossil fuels wherever possible.  

We encourage residents to shift their home accounts to community solar as well. To find out at 
no charge how it works and where slots are currently available to join a solar electric farm, 
contact Kevin Cheung, Utility Advisor, at Kevin@utilityadvisor.org or call 443-888-2123.  
Community solar offers a guaranteed savings of up to 10%, and, households with an annual 
income at or below $78,768 may qualify for a 25% discount. 

Return to the top of the document 
 
 

mailto:Kevin@utilityadvisor.org
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Woods Committee News 
Next meeting:  Monday, June 3, 2024, 7:30 pm.  
Join Zoom Meeting  
By Phone: 301 715 8592  
Meeting ID: 872 4075 4139 
Passcode: 541752 
 
We are always looking for new members to help protect our East and West Woods Forest 
Preserves.  Please consider attending a Woods Committee meeting to learn about our projects 
and join us! 
 
In May, Pat Klein and Dave Cosson represented the Woods Committee during Stormwater 
Mitigation “Request for Proposals” (RFP) site visits with Mayor Compton and potential contract 
bidders of public roads and walkways designated for storm water infrastructure repair and 
improvement.  RFP bid submissions are due in early July for Town Council review. 
 
In collaboration with MoCo Parks and the ad hoc Meadows Working Group, several members of 
the Woods Committee (Joan Mahaffey, Pat Klein, Joli McCathran) participated in a Weed Warrior 
Workday event on Mary 24th to physically remove non-native invasive (NNI) mile-a-minute, 
Canada thistle, and wineberry plants from the Conservation Meadow along the Ridge Road 
boundary.  
 
IPC, our NNI plant control contractor is scheduled to perform targeted herbicide treatments for 
wisteria, mile-a-minute, Japanese knotweed, and other non-native plants in June.  A Grove Alert 
will be distributed, and signs posted in active work areas once the dates are scheduled. 
 
A reminder that we have installed trail marker signs in the East and West Woods to help 
everyone stay on the designated walking trails and protect our understory native plant 
vegetation. Please do not create or cut any new trails in the East and West Woods. We ask that 
you contact the Woods Committee co-chairs to discuss before taking such actions.  Please do not 
walk or bike on the walking trails that are too wet and muddy to avoid rutting and soil erosion 
and be careful on the walking trails in the Woods on windy days.  
 
Several trees have fallen in the East Woods across the Challstrom and Silver Dollar trails.  Woods 
Committee Co-chairs, Joan Mahaffey and Pat Klein, are working to remove the downed trees 
blocking the walking trails. Please do NOT try to remove or cut back fallen trees on your own 
without first contacting the Mayor, Town Office, or Woods Committee co-chairs.  Your safety 
comes first!  
 
Also, please contact the Town Office or Woods Committee co-chairs if you see suspicious 
behavior in the East or West Woods.  We want everyone to enjoy the woods and learn about 
nature in a safe, non-destructive way. 
 
Return to the top of the document 
 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/81744455289?pwd=eUl4dWtyY21PdVhmL1I5WmV0ZDZJZz09
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/81744455289?pwd=eUl4dWtyY21PdVhmL1I5WmV0ZDZJZz09
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News from Other Grove Organizations 
WG United Methodist Church News 
Please join Minister Margie Matthews and our congregation on 
Sunday mornings at 11:00 AM at 303 Chestnut Road, Washington 
Grove, MD. 
 
WGUMC is a reconciling congregation. We believe that each person is a precious creation of God 
and is of sacred worth. We welcome people of every gender identity, racial or ethnic background, 
sexual orientation, and physical or mental ability into full participation in the life of this faith 
community. We celebrate the gift of love and affirm all loving relationships and marriages. 
 
Return to the top of the document 
 
Woman’s Club News 
First Saturday Coffee and Donuts -- June 1 from 9 - 10:30 am 
Rise and shine on Saturday morning with a cuppa and little holey dough! 
This Saturday, we'll be featuring some of the fabulous history books about 
the Grove. Peruse the books and share your knowledge and lore with your 
neighbors. Remember that story about...? Bring it! 
 
We Can No Longer Collect 
One of the Woman’s Club’s more popular programs, partnering with Emory 
Grove Church to collect clothes for the needy, has proved even more popular 
than we ever anticipated – so much so in fact that it has overwhelmed us! We 
simply do not have the space or the manpower to continue this program, so 
we are reluctantly saying, effectively immediately, do not bring any more 
used clothing to either the Clubhouse or Wendy’s porch.  
 
Many thanks to everyone who, in the past, has so generously supported this program. 
 
But We Do Continue to Collect 
Socks for the men’s shelter; underwear for children (tots to teens, girls and boys); non-snap 
items and shelf stable foods for the Archways families; winter coats for the children of 
Washington Grove Elementary School; and the all-too-often special requests from families in 
need. Those donations can still be dropped off at the Clubhouse porch or on Wenday’s porch. 
 
Not Sure What to Donate?  Don’t Have Time to Shop?  Not Sure Where to Drop 
Off Donations?  
Donations are always appreciated – just make a note on the check if you want it to go to a 
particular Outreach program – or leave it blank and we’ll use the money wherever it’s needed 
most. And please drop off your donations either in the box on the Clubhouse porch or on Wendy 
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Weisbard’s porch at 119 Grove Road. Monetary donation checks should be made-out-to the 
Woman’s Club (WCWG) with a notation in the Memo if you want the money to go towards a 
specific project. Checks can be dropped off with Cynthia Werts at 410 Oak Street or mailed to 
Cynthia at PO Box 354. 
 
Our outreach programs can only happen with the continued support of our Little Town with the 
Big Hearts. We continue to collect shelf-stable foods and non-snap items because those needs 
never stop! 
 
Return to the top of the document 
 
 

Coming Events Calendar 
June 3  Recreation Committee   7:30 pm ZOOM  
June 3  Woods Committee    7:30 pm ZOOM 
June 4  Yoga      6:00 pm Town Hall 
June 4  Sustainability Committee   7:30 pm ZOOM 
June 5  Tai Chi       11:00 am Town Hall 
June 5  Planning Commission   7:30 pm ZOOM 
June 6  Swing Time Big Band   7:00 pm Town Hall 
June 9  RASEC Meeting    2:00 pm ZOOM 
June 10 Town Council Meeting   7:30 pm ZOOM 
June 11 Yoga      6:00 pm Town Hall 
June 11 Lake Committee Meeting   7:30 pm Town Hall 
June 12 Tai Chi      11:00 am Town Hall 
June 12 Building Permit Submission Deadline 
June 13 Gateway     7:30 pm ZOOM 
June 18  Yoga      6:00 pm Town Hall 
June 19 Tai Chi      11:00 am Town Hall 
June 19 Recreation Committee Meeting   7:30 pm ZOOM 
June 19 Lighting Committee Meeting  7:30 pm ZOOM 
June 20 Swing Time Big Band   7:00 pm ZOOM 
June 21 Music Weekend Sing-A-Long  TBD  TBD 
June 22 Children’s Recital    2.00 pm Town Hall 
June 22 Band Night     6:00 pm Gazebo 
June 23 Jazz Brunch     10:30 am Gazebo 
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June 25 Yoga      6:00 pm Town Hall 
June 26 Tai Chi      11:00 am Town Hall 
June 27 Art Night     7:00 pm Town Hall 
June 29 Private Rental – McCathran Hall  ALL DAY                       
June 30 Private Rental – McCathran Hall  ALL DAY 
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